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151.
Mr J D Arendse (ANC) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether building of dams is the only means to save water as a resource for the country; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so, to what extent are local communities involved in such projects?
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REPLY:

No, the construction of dams is not the only way to save water. 
In addition to being responsible for the construction and upgrading of infrastructure to meet the increasing demand of water, my Department also has the responsibility of promoting water conservation and water demand management.  We have recognised the need to promote both approaches so that we maximize our available water resources while concurrently embarking on new water resource infrastructure development projects.

We recognise that there are still unacceptably high levels of water losses, wastages and inefficient use of water across our country and that water conservation and demand management is a priority. By successfully implementing water conservation and demand management programmes we can reduce the pressure on our limited resources and defer the construction of new dams. 
To promote saving water and reducing water losses we are making a number of interventions and we have embarked on a major awareness creation campaign.  
Another important programme in this area is the Working for Water Programme, which is a critical part of our strategy to save water by removing alien invasive plant species, which are large consumers of water. 

Local communities are extensively involved in our water saving projects.  

The Working for Water Programme as an expanded public works programme was designed to involve communities and create jobs. In 2006/07 the WfW programme treated more than 790,000 hectares of invasive alien plants creating more than 1.8 million days of employment (by over 29 000 of people).  The impact on water saving was also considerable. We would like to expand this initiative under the Jobs for Growth programme.
My Department is also working with local government to support water conservation and demand management programmes. We have supported very successful pilot projects in municipalities like Mangaung, Cape Town, and Emfuleni.  In the Emfuleni Local Municipality the Water Conservation and Water Demand Management (WC/WDM) Implementation Program will be employing 50 Community Liaison Officers (CLOs). These CLOs will be responsible to educate the community, promote water conservation and promote partnerships between the Municipality and the community. 
This project provides direct benefit to communities through retrofitting of on-site water efficient plumbing fixtures and appliances, particularly for the indigent consumers. Municipalities involved are required to make use of young or local plumbers so as to provide them with much needed work experience and skills; and will contribute to local job creation. Members of the community will also be introduced to a water wise gardening concept to teach them about water efficient methods of growing vegetables. 

The programme will be expanded to another seven municipalities.
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